
                                       
 
 
 
 
Rt Hon Boris Johnson MP, The Prime Minister  
10 Downing Street 
London 
SW1A 2AA 
 
cc. Rt Hon Michael Gove MP, Rt Hon Robert Jenrick MP, Rt Hon George Eustice MP,  

11 June 2021 
 
Dear Prime Minister and Secretaries of State, 
 
Business coalition calling for the Planning Bill to deliver net zero and protect nature 
 
The housing crisis is one of the most important societal issues facing the UK and the Government has rightly 
decided to make it a priority area of action in its policy agenda. As leading businesses from across the UK, we 
believe that accelerating progress towards our national net zero target, adapting to the impacts of climate change, 
and reversing nature's decline must be put at the heart of the new Planning Bill announced in the Queen's Speech. 
 
Planning has a fundamental role to play in how we will achieve our environmental goals, whilst also delivering the 
Government’s new homes target, and the infrastructure vital for the transition to a decarbonised, climate-resilient 
economy. Despite recent changes, planning remains part of a system that is not delivering the pace of change, or 
the quality of development, that we need in order to successfully fulfil our legal commitments. Recent proposals 
for the Future Home Standard, Design Codes and Future Buildings Standard are a positive step in the right 
direction. However, these measures alone will not be enough to inform the kind of strategic-level approach to 
development that we need to see in order to deliver truly resilient, sustainable development across the country. 
 
We are concerned that plans outlined in the Queen’s Speech, and the associated Planning White Paper, do not 
include sufficient commitments for the Planning Bill to drive a strategic approach to the net zero transition, or to 
achieve development that is resilient to the impacts of climate change. Likewise, it remains unclear whether 
proposals in the Environment Bill for nature’s recovery will be formally supported in planning, and we are 
concerned that the proposed land categorisations may open up protected areas for inappropriate development. 
To support the Government’s aims for nature recovery, local growth and levelling-up, the Planning Bill must 
demonstrate a continued commitment to enabling ambitious, locally-led climate action and environmental 
protection. 
 
We are therefore calling on the Government to ensure the new Planning Bill aligns directly with the obligations 
under the Climate Change Act and plans to reverse nature's decline in the Environment Bill. Any land allocated for 
growth and development should be compatible with achieving the UK's net zero target, and the ambition to 
restore nature in line with the objectives of the 25 Year Environment Plan and the Environment Bill. Embedding 
objectives for energy efficiency, zero-carbon energy, and climate resilience upfront makes good economic sense, 
with cost-savings gained by ensuring both buildings and places are designed to be energy efficient, zero-carbon 
ready and climate resilient from the start. 
 
Plans to support our wider environmental objectives and nature's recovery in the Environment Bill must also be 
directly supported throughout the planning system. Biodiversity net gain must be at the centre of the new 
proposals, alongside genuinely enhanced levels of protection for Nature Recovery Networks. Finally, for these 
proposals to be successful, there is an important role for properly resourced and upskilled local planning 
departments in both setting targets and ensuring they can support the delivery of these objectives effectively. 
 
As we approach the COP26 summit in Glasgow, it is vital that we have a planning system that is accelerating 
progress towards our environmental goals, whilst also delivering the homes and  
 



                                       
 
 
 
sustainable development we need. It is only through a planning system that truly puts a strategic approach to 
sustainability at its heart, that we will truly achieve a green recovery and build back better. 
 
Yours faithfully, 
 
Sunil Shah, Managing Director, Acclaro Advisory 
Andrew Gould, Partner, AGP Sustainable Real Assets 
Oliver Mendelsohn, Managing Director, AkustakÂ® (Cusp London Limited) 
Charlie Baxter, Co – Founder, Alchemi Group 
Nick Molho, Executive Director, Aldersgate Group 
Jo Bacon, Partner, Allies and Morrison LLP 
Peter Simpson, Chief Executive, Anglian Water 
Jack Harvie-Clark, Managing Director, Apex Acoustics Ltd 
Ben Harris, Sustainability and Climate Change Director, Arcadis 
James Wimpenny, Chief Executive, BAM Construct UK Ltd 
Peter Fisher, Director, Bennetts Associates 
Karl Whiteman, Main Board Director, Berkeley Group 
Julian Ackerley, Country Manager, Biogen Systems Limited 
Sue Riddlestone OBE, CEO & co-founder, Bioregional  
Steve Burr, Director, Black Architecture 
Tim Robinson, Managing Director, Blue Tile Property Consultants  
Simon Carter, CEO, British Land  
Chris Oglesby, CEO, Bruntwood 
Duncan Price, Partner, Sustainability & Climate Change, Buro Happold 
Jonathan Sykes, Executive Chairman, Carbon Intelligence 
Tom Attree, Director of Sustainability & Technology, Capital & Counties Properties PLC 
Ciaran Bird, Divisional President, Advisory Services, CEO UK & Ireland, CBRE Ltd 
Bram Adema, Founder & CEO, CFP Green Buildings 
Ray Upjohn, CEO, chapmanbdsp 
Stephen O'Malley & Julian Broster, Founding Directors, Civic Engineers 
Peter Sweatman, CEO, Climate Strategy & Partners 
Tim Attwood, Managing Director, Conisbee 
TomÃ¡s Neeson, Managing Partner, Cundall 
Dan Carson, Founder, Dan Carson Sustainability 
Darren Evans, Founder, Darren Evans Ltd 
David Morley, Founding Partner, David Morley Architects 
Iain Patton, CEO, EAUC The Sustainability Leadership Alliance for Education 
Professor Peter Madden OBE, Founder Director, Ecovivid 
Georgia Elliott-Smith, Managing Director, Element Four 
Gary Elliott, CEO & Founder, Elliott Wood Partnership 
Gavin Pilcher, Director, Encore Environment Limited 
Alex Potter, Head of Sustainability, EPR Architects 
Rich Speak, Managing Director and Co-Founder, Finance Earth 
Basil Demeroutis, Managing Partner, FORE Partnership 
Nick Brindley, Senior Planning Partner, Gerald Eve 
May Al-Karooni, CEO, Globechain 
Alyssa Gilbert, Director of Policy and Translation, Grantham Institute - Climate Change and the Environment, 
Imperial College London 
Ian Pritchett, Managing Director, Greencore Construction Ltd. 
Mitch Alexander Cooke, Director of Sustainability, Greengage Environmental 
Donald Macritchie, Managing Director, Greenspace Live Ltd 
  



                                       
 
 
 
Kirsten Lees , Managing Partner, Grimshaw 
Louisa Bowles, Partner, Sustainability Lead, Hawkins\Brown 
Tony Morris, Managing Director, Hilson Moran Partnership Ltd 
Justin Spencer, Managing Partner, Hoare Lea 
James Greaves, Principal, Hopkins Architects 
Jonathan Cohen, Partner, Head of Energy, Howard Kennedy LLP 
Ben Derbyshire, Chair, HTA Design LLP 
Mr Dean Drinkwater, Managing Director, Hutchinson Engineering (Widnes) 
Mike Yiannis, CFO, Hydrock & Josh Bullard, Divisional Director Smart Energy and Sustainability, Hydrock 
Consultants Limited 
Peter Connolly, Chief Executive, igloo 
Tom Brown, Managing Director, Ingenious Real Estate Finance  
Nigel Stansfield, President (EAAA), Interface 
Chris Ireland, UK Chairman, JLL UK 
Steve Bowcott, Chief Executive Officer, John Sisk & Son Ltd 
Alexander Burr, ESG Policy Lead, Legal & General Investment Management  
Rosemary McLafferty, Sustainability Director, LightSIM Ltd 
Ian Rippin, Chief Executive, MCS Company 
Adrian Ramsay, Chief Executive & Charlie Luxton, Campaign Ambassador, MCS Foundation  
Robert Lambe FCIOB, Managing Director, Melius Homes Limited 
Dave Rayment Founding Director, Morph Structures 
Stephanie Crombie, Head of Sustainability, Morrow + Lorraine Architects 
Callum Tuckett, Managing Director, Multiplex 
Ellen Fearon, NUS-USI President, National Union of Students UK  
Ragz Padayachi, Regional Director, Norman Disney & Young Consulting Engineers 
David Robert Fairbrother, Managing Director, NSR Management Ltd 
Johanna Jarvinen, LCA Expert, One Click LCA  
Steven Charlton, Principal Managing Director, Perkins&Will 
Andrew Pyke, Managing Director, ProofShield ltd 
Andrew Mellor, Partner, PRP Architects LLP 
John Barbour, Partner, Quantem  
Philippa Spence, UK Managing Director, Ramboll 
Russell Smith, Managing Director, RetrofitWorks 
Darryl Matthews, Managing Director, ROCKWOOL Ltd 
Dr Saul D Humphrey, Managing Partner, Saul D Humphrey LLP 
Darren Comber, Chief Executive, Scott Brownrigg 
Stephan Reinke, Director, SCRArchitects 
Stephen Rouatt, CEO, Signify UK&I 
Tom Forsyth, General Manager, Sika Limited 
Thomas Saunders, Managing Director, Sintali 
Paul C Hamer, Chief Executive, Sir Robert McAlpine 
Kent Jackson, Partner, Skidmore, Owings & Merrill 
Jamie Agombar, Executive Director, SOS-UK 
Daniella Bird, Founder & CEO, Space Positive Ltd 
Becky Valentine, Co-owner, Lead - Sustainability, Wellbeing & Building Health, Spenbeck 
Anna Maclean, Director, SRE Ltd 
John Wright, Director for Sustainability, Stride Treglown 
Diba Salam, Founder & Creative Director, StudioDS 
Alan Wing-King, CEO, Syntegra Group 
Simon Sturgis, Founder, Targeting Zero LLP 
Alan Pemberton, Senior Executive Partner, TFT 
  



                                       
 
 
 
Josie C-Thornewill, Head of Sustainability, Thakeham Group 
George Mayhew, Corporate Affairs Director, Thames Water 
Tim Glover, Director & Principal, The Golden Threads of Construction Limited 
Nathan Wride, Head of Partnerships & Innovation, The Pallet LOOP 
Trevor Dowd, Managing Director, Trident Building Consultancy Limited 
Richard Holt, Managing Director, TRILUX Lighting Ltd 
Helen Drury, Sustainability Lead, Tritax Big Box REIT 
Peter Anderson, Managing Partner, Troup, Bywaters + Anders 
Chris Twinn, Principal, Twinn Sustainability Innovation 
Nicholas Till, Managing Director, U4L 
Julie Hirigoyen, CEO, UKGBC 
Mike Roberts, Director, Vertigo SDC 
Rick Willmott, Group Chief Executive, Willmott Dixon 
Tim Wheeldon, Managing Director, Zeal Hotels 
Colin Heal, Director, ZEHo Projects Ltd 
John Christophers, Director, Zero Carbon House 
 


